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On April 16th after Sunday Service.  

 

 It was made possible because of Rev. Doo's blessing along with Mrs. Chizuko Runyan's constant 

encouragement.  

 

Especially Mrs. Yayoi Arias created the Japanese Community members email account and Mrs. Yuko 

Iwasaki sent out messages to each of us.  

 

We had more than thirty members gathered.  

 

Topics were mostly about how we can help each other in different fields and situations. 

 

 


